

Secretary of Transportation Pete Buttigieg

U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

May 3, 2022

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

We want to pledge our support for the City of Sault Ste. Marie and their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application for Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include storm water drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid in increase goods produced in Michigan and throughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Run Way) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavy-duty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the Dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that run off be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station, are proposed. The system allows for runoff from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the City's sanitary treatment plant.

The Port Infrastructure Development Grant will be used to fund \$3.3M of project that is not currently covered by the MARAD 2018 BUILD Grant.

Sincerely,

Steven M. Briggs
Steven M. Briggs (May 3, 2022 08:21 CDT)

Steven M. Briggs Vice President Morton Salt

(<u>sbriggs@detroitsalt.com</u>) 515.444.3133



April 28, 2022

Secretary of Transportation Pete Buttigieg U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

We want to pledge our support for the City of Sault Ste. Marie and their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application for Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include stormwater drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and the replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid to increase goods produced in Michigan and throughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Run Way) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavy-duty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the Dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that the run-off be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station, are proposed. The system allows for run-off from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the City's sanitary treatment plant.

The Port Infrastructure Development Grant will be used to fund \$3.3M of the project that is not currently covered by the MARAD 2018 BUILD Grant

Sincerely,

Rodney S. Hanley, Ph.D.

President



April 28, 2022

Secretary of Transportation Pete Buttigieg

U.S. Department of Transportation

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

On behalf of the EUP Regional Planning & Development Commission, we offer this letter in support of the City of Sault Ste. Marie and their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application for Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include stormwater drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and the replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid in increasing goods produced in Michigan and arroughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Run Way) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavyduty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the Dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that runoff be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station, are proposed. The system allows for runoff from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the City's sanitary treatment plant.

The Port Infrastructure Development Grant will be used to fund \$3.3M of the project that is not currently covered by the MARAD 2018 BUILD Grant

Sincerely,

Jeffrey S. Hagan, CEO jshagan@eup-planning.org



April 28, 2022

US Department of Transportation Secretary Pete Buttigieg 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

We want to pledge our support for the City of Sault Ste. Marie and their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application for Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include storm water drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid in increase goods produced in Michigan and throughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Run Way) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavy-duty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the Dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that run off be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station, are proposed. The system allows for runoff from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the City's sanitary treatment plant.

The Port Infrastructure Development Grant will be used to fund \$3.3M of project that is not currently covered by the MARAD 2018 BUILD Grant

Sincerely,

James H. I. Weakley

President

Lake Carriers' Association

ames H& Weakley



GRETCHEN WHITMER

PAUL C. AJEGBA DIRECTOR

May 2, 2022

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg United States Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. Washington, D.C. 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:

On behalf of the Michigan Department of Transportation, I am writing to support the City of Sault Ste. Marie, Michigan, in their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application. The city intends to use the grant funds for the Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include storm water drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid in increase goods produced in Michigan and throughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Runway) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavy-duty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that run off be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station are proposed. The system allows for runoff from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the city's sanitary treatment plant.

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg Page 2 May 2, 2022

The Port Infrastructure Development Grant will be used to fund \$3.3M of project that is not currently covered by the MARAD 2018 BUILD Grant. For all the reasons outlined above, we strongly support the City of Sault Ste. Marie's grant proposal.

Thank you for your full and fair consideration of this grant application request. If you or a representative have any questions, please feel free to contact either me or Aaron Johnson, P.E., Superior Region Engineer, at 906-250-5442 or JohnsonA25@michigan.gov.

Sincerely,

Paul C. Ajegba, P.E. Paul C. Ajegba, P.E. May 2 2022 1:27 PM

Paul C. Ajegba, P.E. Director

cc: Executive Office of the Governor Aaron Johnson Chippewa County Administrator's Office 319 Court Street Sault Ste. Marie, MI 49783



Kelly J. Church Administrator Cady Bauers Administrative Assistant

> Phone: (906) 635-6330 Fax: (906) 635-6325

May 2, 2022

Secretary of Transportation Pete Buttigieg

U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

We want to pledge our support for the City of Sault Ste. Marie and their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application for Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include storm water drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid in increase goods produced in Michigan and throughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Run Way) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavy-duty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the Dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that run off be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station, are proposed. The system allows for runoff from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the City's sanitary treatment plant.

The Port Infrastructure Development Grant will be used to fund \$3.3M of project that is not currently covered by the MARAD 2018 BUILD Grant.

Sincerely,

Kelly J. Church, Administrator kehurch@chippewacountymi.gov



RYBA MARINE CONSTRUCTION CO.

"An Employee Owned Company"
629 NORTH MAIN STREET ● P. O. BOX 265
CHEBOYGAN, MICHIGAN 49721-0265
(231) 627-4333 ● FAX (231) 627-4890

April 29, 2022

Secretary of Transportation Pete Buttigieg U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

We want to pledge our support for the City of Sault Ste. Marie and their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application for Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include storm water drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid in increase goods produced in Michigan and throughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Run Way) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavy-duty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the Dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that run off be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station, are proposed. The system allows for runoff from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the City's sanitary treatment plant.

The Port Infrastructure Development Grant will be used to fund \$3.3M of project that is not currently covered by the MARAD 2018 BUILD Grant

Sincerely,

Operations Administrator



04/29/2022

Secretary of Transportation Pete Buttigleg U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigleg,

We want to pledge our support for the City of Sault Ste. Marie and their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application for Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include storm water drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid in increase goods produced in Michigan and throughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Run Way) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavy-duty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the Dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that run off be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station, are proposed. The system allows for runoff from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the City's sanitary treatment plant.

The Port Infrastructure Development Grant will be used to fund \$3.3M of project that is not currently covered by the MARAD 2018 BUILD Grant

Sincerely,

Jeff Holt, Executive Director

Sault Ste Marie Economic Development Corporation

2345 Meridian Street, SSM, MI 49783

jholt@saultcity.com or 906-632-5778

SaultEDC.com

6 @SSMEDC

2345 Meridian Street Sault Ste. Marie, Michigan 49783

906.635.9131

Sault Sainte



3949 S. Mackinac Trail Sault Ste. Marie, MI 49783

Ph: (906) 635-5295 Fax: (906) 635-5297

CHARLES MOSER Member- Drummond Island

BRIAN DECKER
Office Manager

RICHARD B. TIMMER Chairman - Brimley

ROBERT LAITINEN, P.S.

Manager

KEITH ERICKSON
Road Superintendent

JEREMY K. GAGNON

Vice Chairman - Sault Ste. Marie

STEPHANIE BOILEAU, PE Engineer

May 5, 2022

Secretary of Transportation Pete Buttigieg U.S. Department of Transportation

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

We want to pledge our support for the City of Sault Ste. Marie and their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application for Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include storm water drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid in increase goods produced in Michigan and throughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Run Way) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavy-duty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the Dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that run off be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station, are proposed. The system allows for runoff from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the City's sanitary treatment plant.

The Port Infrastructure Development Grant will be used to fund \$3.3M of project that is not currently covered by the MARAD 2018 BUILD Grant

Sincerely,

Robert Laitinen, Manager Chippewa County Road Commission Sault Ste. Marie, MI rlaitinen@chippewacountyroads.org



Chippewa County **Economic Development Corporation**



chippewacountyedc.co

(906) 495-5631 • Fax (906) 495-5714

airciu.com

April 29, 2022

Secretary of Transportation Pete Buttigieg U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

We want to pledge our support for the City of Sault Ste. Marie and their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application for Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include storm water drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid in increase goods produced in Michigan and throughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Run Way) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavy-duty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the Dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that run off be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station, are proposed. The system allows for runoff from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the City's sanitary treatment plant.

The Port Infrastructure Development Grant will be used to fund \$3.3M of project that is not currently covered by the MARAD 2018 BUILD Grant

Sincerely,

Chris Olson, President

5019 W Airport Dr, Kincheloe, MI 49788 chrisolson@chippewacountyedc.com

(906) 495-5631



WAYNE A. SCHMIDT

37TH DISTRICT P.O. BOX 30036 LANSING MI 48909-7536

THE SENATE STATE OF MICHIGAN

PHONE: (517) 373-2413 TOLL ERFE: (855) 347-8037 FAX: (517) 373-5144 senwschmidt@senate.michigan.gov

May 3, 2021

Secretary of Transportation Pete Buttigieg U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

I want to pledge my support for the City of Sault Ste. Marie and their Port Infrastructure Development Grant application for Sault Ste. Marie Carbide Dock Port and Easterday Avenue Intermodal Connectivity Project.

The Easterday Avenue roadway will be reconstructed and include storm water drainage improvements, the addition of sidewalks/bike paths, and replacement of underground utilities. The port and roadway connection to I-75 are critical improvements required to strengthen the supply chain, reduce prices, improve resiliency, and aid in increase goods produced in Michigan and throughout the nation.

To improve vehicular and pedestrian safety within the intersection at Portage Avenue, the project proposes to realign the Dock entrance (Salmon Run Way) with the existing Easterday Avenue/Ord Street truck route alignment. Additionally, this realignment provides for the most efficient access for a wide variety of vehicle types including semi-trucks, tandem trailers, and tanker vehicles. To improve the longevity and resiliency of the dock infrastructure, the pavement section and geometries have been designed to accommodate these larger heavy-duty vehicles.

Lastly, due to the types of bulk materials that will be offloaded at the Dock and staged in the cargo area and to prevent environmental impacts, it is imperative that run off be captured for proper disposal or reuse where possible. To do this, two underground fiberglass storage tanks with a lift station, are proposed. The system allows for runoff from the bulk storage area to be pumped directly to the sanitary sewer along Portage Avenue and treated at the City's sanitary treatment plant.

Sincerely,

Wayne A. Schmidt State Senator

37th District